Report from Worlingworth Cricket Club to Parish Council April 2023

Firstly, I would like to remind you that the Worlingworth Cricket Club ground is in Bedfield (Greenlands, Earl Soham Road) and anyone who would like to play, or just would like to see us play will be made very welcome. All fixtures are on the website – www.worlingworthcc.co.uk

The 2023 season is about to start (though the first match due next Saturday has already been cancelled by the weather), but we are looking forward to a full season of fixtures for our Saturday 1st XI, Sunday League XI, Ladies and T20 teams all with a full fixture list.

Unfortunately we have had to take the very difficult decision to reduce our Junior Section due to a lack of organisers, coaches and helpers – we hope to rebuild the junior section, but we do need assistance, so if you can help please do contact us.

We also had problems with a major water leak over the winter, but thanks to help from MSDC and also Matthew Hicks, we have managed to get some funding the help the necessary repairs to be carried out.

In addition to Cricket and Pétanque played at the club we have expanded our Community involvement as now we have a Table Tennis section using the facilities as well as now providing a home for the Community Bus.

Finally, a huge thank you to our Sponsors – Muddy Matches, Ashtons Legal, and J&G Solar Maintenance – please do look at their websites and see what they have to offer.

For more information on our 2023 programme please go to our website –

www.worlingworthcc.co.uk or contact:

Ladies – Jenny Holmes – 07850 769465

Sat team – Dan Payne – 07900 017953

Sun team – Sam Boynton – 07593 087108

Pétangue team – Val Swallow – 01728 628068

Juniors – Rob Bensly – 07795 140775

Chris Watson – Club Captain